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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
 
In the Matter of the Application of Windstream  )  
Missouri, Inc. for Review and Reversal of the  )  File No. IO-2012-0125  
Decision of Neustar, Inc. as the Pooling  )  
Administrator to Withhold Numbering Resources  ) 

 
 

STATUS REPORT 
 

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), 

through the undersigned counsel, and makes its Status Report concerning this matter: 

1.  On October 21, 2011, Windstream Missouri, Inc. (“Windstream or 

Company”), filed an Application and Motion for Expedited Treatment under 

47 CFR 52.15(g)(3)(iv) requesting that the Missouri Public Service Commission 

(“Commission”) review and reverse a decision of the North American Numbering Plan 

Administrator (NANPA), to withhold certain numbering resources from Windstream, 

consisting of three LRNs and three NXXs, one of each in the Bolivar, Doniphan and 

Myrtle rate centers, and two one-thousand blocks of numbers for the Morrisville and 

Oxly rate centers.  

2. On October 21, 2011, the Commission issued an Order in which it directed 

the Staff to file its Recommendation or a Status Report. As of this date, the Staff is still 

reviewing the technical information provided by the Company in order to ascertain 

whether the requested numbering resources, which are substantial, are both necessary 

and compliant with the criteria for granting additional resources. Although expedited 

treatment was requested, the numbering resources are to be used when certain 

switches are replaced, and the Staff represents that a delay in the Commission’s 
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consideration will not harm the Company or require it to change its plans. The Staff 

anticipates that it will be able to file its Recommendation no later than Friday, November 

18, so that this matter may be considered by the Commission at its November 22, 2011 

Agenda Session. 

WHEREFORE, the Staff reports that it expects to file its Recommendation on or 

before November 18, 2011. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Colleen M. Dale 
Senior Counsel 
Missouri Bar No. 31624 
Attorney for the Staff of the 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
(573) 751-4255 (Telephone) 
cully.dale@psc.mo.gov 

 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, 
transmitted by facsimile or electronically mailed to all counsel of record this 8th day of 
November, 2011. 

 
 


